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U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K L Y  B U L L E T I N

Glen Waverley 
Uniting Church

Welcome.  GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centered community  
that meets God and shares in that unconditional love. 

We especially welcome all those who are worshipping with us via  
our Broadcast Ministry - we are glad you are here!

Sunday 22 March - Lent 4 
 9.15am Live Stream  Alanee Hearnshaw 
 11am Live Stream  Alanee Hearnshaw 

 1 Samuel 16:1-13; Psalm 23; Ephesians 5:8-14; John 9:1-41

How to find our Live Broadcast

Services go ‘Live’ 5 minutes before the start time 

Option 1: 

1. Open the Internet on your computer, iPad or device 
2. Go to the Glen Waverley Uniting Church website - www.gwuc.org.au 
3. Click on the Worship Live Stream box   
4. Move your mouse over the picture of the church and when the arrow in the 

middle highlights red,  click the arrow. 
Option 2:

Open YouTube and search for Glen Waverley Uniting Church to find our YouTube 
channel. 

Sunday 29 March - Lent 5 
 10am Live Stream Di Paterson 

 Ezekiel 37:1-14; Psalm 130; Romans 8:6-11; John 11:1-45



ISOLATED - BUT NOT ALONE! 
As we navigate together the challenges of responding to the coronavirus our first 
hope is that you would know that WE ARE HERE!!! 

If you need a chat, a phone call, shopping picked up, anything (well almost!) please 
do not hesitate to contact us. 

We have decided, with the health of all in mind, to change to live broadcasts of 
worship services without congregation members in the pews.  We know this will be 
different - it is new territory for all of us, and it will be very easy for our members to 
feel isolated and cut off.   

The ministry team urges you to remember the people you often sit with or near you  
during worship or at meetings. Send them a message by phone, email, text, 
WhatsApp, Snapchat or write a note and drop it in their letter box or in the mail.   

Remember, we are here for you.  Please send a message to the office or the ministry 
team if we can help in ANY WAY. We may not be able to help you ourselves, but we 
might know someone who can.   

For the purposes of worship and pastoral care please email celebrations and prayer 
concerns to the church office.  The bulletin gives you contact details.   

Let’s remember one another, pray for one another,  
and reach out in new ways so that we stay connected, 

You may be isolated but you are not alone.   

With love 
Neil, Alanee, Di 

(& Joanne)



Account Name: Uniting Church Glen Waverley BSB: 033 052  Account Number: 92 2198

What’s on? 
Until further notice, all worship services, playgroups, badminton, groups, meetings 
and events have been suspended.  Some meetings may still happen but will be 
limited to ‘online’ meetings - thereby reducing the need for ‘face-to-face’ meetings. 
• Roster Duties (bible reading, vestry, door stewards, morning tea, communion, 

flowers) have all been put on hold.   
• The Cleaning Roster is currently being reviewed.  
• The church kitchen has been closed. 
Please note the The Hub Hot Cross Bun Morning Tea planned for 26 March has been 
cancelled.  Please support the Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday Appeal when 
you are able.

Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway, 

Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150 
9560 3580 

office@gwuc.org.au 
gwuc.org.au 

Office hours: Mon - Fri: 9am - 3.30pm 
(closed Public Holidays) 

Joanne Boldiston - Office Manager

Ministry Team 
Rev. Neil Peters - Minister of the Word 
9561 3031 - revneilpeters@gmail.com 
Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults  
0402 030 342 - alanee.h@gmail.com 
Jemma Graham - Children & Families 
jemmagrahamm@gmail.com 
Di Paterson - Pastoral Care Worker 
0400 961 052 - dpaterson7@bigpond.com

Congregation Outreach Projects 2020 - Updated 
Applications for the Congregation Outreach Project Grants 2020 will now open on 1 
April 2020.  Details of the application process will be made available on the Outreach 
page of the Church Wiki and in the weekly bulletins. Questions can be directed to 
Fairlie Mackinnon,  Outreach Missional Group, f.mackinnon@bigpond.com

National Church Life Survey 
Due to the sudden change in worship arrangements, it has been decided to postpone 
the National Church Life Survey until later in the year.  Thank you to those who have 
already completed the survey - these forms will be safely stored and submitted at a 
later date. If you have taken a form to complete these are still being accepted by the 
church office - pop it in the mail if you wish! 
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